Fairgrove Township, October 2016

The October meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on October 17, 2016 at 7:30 p.m.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.  Also present were Township Assessor Deb Young, Zoning Administrator Bruce Turner and Policeman Mike Scarbrough. Cemetery Foster was absent.
There were several visitors; interested citizen Pat Sheridan, a representative from the Advertiser and representatives from Nextera and Atwell, concerning the proposed Wind Farm lll.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Hadeway moved and McQuillan supported to approve the September minutes as presented.  Approved.

Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve the agenda as presented.  Approved.

There were no visitor’s comments.

Supervisor report/old business
 * Ditch work:  Gilbert Branch, we have 2 miles in the township, bids are due.

                       Schafer drain work has been awarded to Dutch Excavating LLC.

  *Road work for 2017, we will put on hold until we find out about the Wind Farm.  A resident has requested that Ringle Rd. from Deckerville Rd. to Gilford Rd.  be updated.
  *The Township now has access to the county GIS system.

 *A letter was sent to the railroad commending them on the good work on the M138 crossings.  Now we would like the crossings on Deckerville Rd. and Shreeves Roads repaired. 

New business:

  *Hadeway moved and Day supported to sign the contract with the Spicer Group for engineering services regarding the Wind Farm lll project.  They worked with us on the Tuscola Bay Wind project and the Township was very satisfied.  This was approved.

  *Attorney David Meyers, from Smith Bovill, has sent us a proposal for his services during this wind project.  Day moved and Hadeway supported to accept his proposal as our legal adviser during the hearings etc.  Mr. Meyers had been our legal adviser during the Tuscola Bay Wind project.  This was approved,

McQuillan moved and Aeder supported to adopt the Tuscola County Emergency Management Resolution.  Approved.

The village of Akron’s garbage issue has been tabled until November.  The Township needs a little more information from the village of Akron concerning how many parcels will be involved within the township of Fairgrove and garbage service.  The money amount for Fairgrove Township is $59.20 per household. 
*The Sexton’s report was accepted.

*Assessor: Aeder moved and Hadeway supported her request to keep Karen Goodchild on as Clerk of the Board of Review after her retirement.  This was approved.

*Planning/Zoning: There was one zoning permit presented: #0987, Ed McAlpine Insurance/Fairgrove Storage, Sec. 29, corner of Hinson and Gilford Rd. a 12x24 addition to the office.  Aeder moved and Day supported to approve as written. 

 *There will be a Planning Commission meeting on Wednesday, October 19, 2016 at 8:30 a.m., concerning a Special Use Permit for the new wind farm. 

*Police report: The new car will be here soon. The area has been fairly quiet and Mike is still working with Mr. Smith and Mr.Phelps. 

The financial report was presented for approval. Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

The bills were presented for approval of payment.  The Clark requested that she be able to pay the Planning Commission for their meeting on October 19.  McQuillan moved and Hadeway supported to pay the bills as presented including the Planning Commission.  Approved.

Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to pay the out going Clerk $25.00 an hour during the transition with the new Clerk.  Approved.

Visitor’s comments: Ryan Plumford and Erico Lopez, from Nextera Energy, introduced themselves as they are the Project Directors for the Tuscola Wind Project. 
AT&T                                                           119.20

Keith Aeder                                                  616.67

John McQuillan                                            607.73

Karen Goodchild                                          650.00

Dennis Hadeway                                            69.26

Mike Day                                                     120.06
Bruce Turner                                                120.06
Deb Young                                                1,263.00

Doug Foster                                               1,400.00

Void

Weinlander Fitzhugh                                     85.00

Spartan Distributors Inc.                              784.68

John McQuillan                                              28.00

MacFarlane Excavating                               480.00

Consumers Energy                                         13.58

Fairgrove Oil Co.                                            92.16

Tuscola County Clerk                                  636.05

Spicer Group                                                641.35

Diva Disposal                                     5,887.70

Tuscola County                                     652.72

Village of Fairgrove                                68.00

DTE Energy                                            74.84

Electionsource                                         12.60

John Hancock                                          30.00

Karen Goodchild                                   317.81

Kirk’s Supply                                          45.99

DTE Energy                                             17.29
AT&T                                                      45.00
Village of Akron                                     25.41

Tuscola County Infor. Systems              56.25

Carl Childs                                              69.26
Doug Shannon                                        50.79

Marilyn Grzemkowski                            50.79

Jeff Montei                                              50.79

Brian Pike                                                50.79

Anne Leen                                               50.79

Hearing no other business, Aeder moved and Day supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

The next meeting will be November 21, 2016 at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk

